


BILL RICHARDSON _ Mark E. Fesmire, P.E.

Governor Director
Joanna Prukop 0il Conservation Division
Cabinet Secretary

February 12, 2008

Mr. Matthew L. Pride
Pride Energy Company
P.O. Box 701950
Tulsa, OK 74170-1950

RE:

0(:15 CASE NUMBER APOSO

Dear Mr. Pride:

The Oil Conservation Division (OCD) has determined that Pride Energy Company (Pride) must
submit a Stage 1 Abatement Plan in accordance with OCD’s Rule 19 (19. 15.1.19 NMAC) to
investigate ground water contamination at its. State QE #1 workover pit located in Section 13,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. The Stage 1 Abatement Plan
proposal must be submitted to the OCDSanta Fe: Office with a copy provided to the OCD Hobbs
District Office and must meet of:all the requlrements spemﬁed in‘OCD‘Rule 19 (19.15.1.19
NMAC), including, but not limited’ to, the public notice and part1c1pat10n requirements specified
in Rule 19G. The Stage 1 Abateiment Plan'is due sixty (60) days. from the receipt by Pridé¢ of this
written notice.

Pride’s Stage 1 Abatement Plan must specifically meet all of the requirements specified in OCD
Rule 19E.3, including, but not limited to, a site. 1nvest1gat1on work plan and monitoring program
that will enableé it to characterlze.t’_h chlor de release usmg an approprlate number of
isoconcentration maps and cross. séc ions that- the. amlnatlon that has been released
from the formeér pit and to provide the data necessary to select and- design an effective abatement

option. Pride may, if it chooses, concurrently submit a Stage 2 Abatement Plan that addresses
approprlate proactive abatement options.
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Pride should submit one paper copy with and an electronic copy on CD of all future workplans
and/or reports. Please include “OCD Case No. AP080” on all future correspondence. If you
have any questions, please contact Glenn von Gonten of my staff at (505) 476-3488.

Sincerely,

/,
S
W

Wayne Price
Environmental Bureau Chief

WP/gvg

cc: . Chris Williams
Larry Johnson



